Rural Telecommunications Development Fund

Full privatisation of Telstra is proposed providing where services in rural areas meet a satisfactory standard, relative to services in city areas.  

The important question of the sustainability of service provision in the future will remain an issue, given the need for ongoing network maintenance, the rising level of and service standards and capabilities, and the capital intensive nature of telecommunications operations. 

Creation of a Rural Telecommunications Development Fund will ensure continuity of improved services in regional Australia.  

In essence, the fund is a mechanism to provide for ongoing investment in regional telecommunications infrastructure beyond a level that is achievable on a non subsidised or purely commercial basis (that is, where the return on investment falls below the cost of capital).

The fund would be a granting body responsible for the allocation of funds to support specific infrastructure development proposals of carriers. The competitive nature of any fund allocation process would ensure that only well supported proposals would be successful.

In addition to improving services to regional Australia, a major benefit of the fund is its support of the competitive regime, in facilitating investment by a number of carriers in rural areas. 

To avoid funds being used as a substitute for existing investment by carriers in rural areas, strict allocation conditions would be established.  By this means, funds would only be disbursed where allocation principles were met.  These principles might include, for example, conditions that

· a carrier’s total current investment commitments in regional areas were maintained in constant dollar terms;

· funds are not used to meet USO or CSG obligations

· bidders must agree to provide open access on non-discriminatory terms to other carriers or service providers

· on any specific project, a specified minimum direct financial contribution (eg 50%) from the sponsoring carrier is provided; 

· local community support for the project is evidenced;

· allocations are strictly for infrastructure investment purposes and not to subsidise carrier operations;

· accountability process including audit measures are applied to ensure proper use of public monies and

· use of funds would be strictly limited to extend services to areas that otherwise would be uneconomic to service, or to provide improved levels of service delivery in rural areas.

The fund could be established as an independent statutory body within the Communications portfolio, reporting to the Minister for Communications, Information Technology and the Arts.  The ACA should be represented on the Board to ensure USO,CSG commitments are managed outside this scheme.

